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President’s corner: 

• Your dues and contributions at work! The “Keep St. Tammany Beautiful Salutes” 
signs you see at the Fischer and Oak Alley entrances are  a result of your mem-
bership and beatification funds.  As highlighted in the July newsletter, the Mag-
nolia Forest HOA received the 2021 Keep St. Tammany Beautiful (KSTB) Salutes 
Award for our attractive, well maintained and litter free entrances.   

• 200+ members for the HOA!  For the first time since 2014 the HOA membership 
is over 200.  Thanks to all who have joined.  We had 211 members in 2014.  Let’s 
see if we can exceed that number this year.  We are currently at 202, as listed on 
page 4. 

• Thanks to those who have stepped up to fill vacancies. 
 Pam Howell for joining HOA board to fill  the “at-large” position 
 Sandy Solar to update the message boards   
 Carroll Knowles and Beryl Deris to hand out welcome packets to new 

homeowners 
• Useful things on our website: The HOA has a website :  magnoliaforest.net 

Among other things, it includes links to HOA newsletters going back to March of 
2017, Garden Club news going back to the summer of 2018,  and links to our Fa-
cebook page, to Venmo and to Homes for Sale in Magnolia Forest. 

• Speeding in the subdivision: One of the biggest complaints many homeowners 
have are the number of speeders we have in the subdivision.  This is becoming 
more of a safety issue as we have more families with young children.  The board 
attempts to address this with occasional police patrols.  We also occasionally 
have access to speed monitors, but it seems some only use those to calibrate 
their car’s speedometer as they speed past.  So, please slow down! 

Bob Meltz 

EDITOR’S NOTES 
• Save the date: 

 MFHA Yard Sale on Saturday, Oct. 2nd  
 Monday, Sep. 27th Yard Sale registration deadline to be included on the 

map. 
• We need volunteers! Please consider helping with one of the following positions: 

 Newsletter route delivery 
 Properties & Covenants – HOA Board 

• Remember that dogs should be walked on a leash and that you should clean up 
your pets’ waste! 

mailto:str1114@bellsouth.net
http://magnoliaforest.net/
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THE STELLAR OVERBY TWINS  
 

You may have seen the Pearl River High School graduation signs on Fischer Driver announcing some of Gabriel 
and Caleb Overby’s accomplishments, including their involvement in band, with Caleb as the Drum Major and 
Gabriel playing the tuba. But did you know the brothers’ weighted GPAs exceeded 4.5 and that they shared 
this year’s valedictorian title? 
 

The identical twins are a highly competitive pair that attribute their success to their special bond of living life 
in sync, from sharing most of the same classes since their St. Margaret Mary days as well as participating in 
JROTC, band, swimming, and working the same summer job. It is 
hard to tell these twins apart, because of their likeness in countless 
ways, including their shared style of clothes, hair, and glasses. They 
also share a drive to be one step ahead of the other as well as the 
knack of completing each other’s sentences. Since they were tod-
dlers, Caleb and Gabriel have been the best of friends and fierce 
competitors. “It helps us because we keep pushing the other one to 
want to be better,” said Gabriel. 
 

The twins plan on attending the University of Louisiana in Lafayette 
this fall and share a dorm room. However, their paths will begin to 
diverge as they pursue different careers. Gabriel plans to major in 
pharmacy while Caleb will pursue a career in accounting. 
 

Thank you to Jan Barbero for forwarding the St. Tammany Farmer’s 
news article detailing Caleb and Gabriel’s success from June 30th. 
Please share any good news about Magnolia Forest Residents with 
our newsletter staff so we can share it with our neighborhood family! 

JULY GARDEN OF THE MONTH 
By Janet Fouert 

 

The judging of Magnolia Forest Garden Club’s Garden of the 

Month for July 2021 was delayed due to the constant rain 

we were having, leaving grass too wet to cut and gardening 

chores such as pruning, spraying, and shaping, impossible to 

carry out. Once the rains diminished some, the Garden of 

the Month was awarded to Jay and Betty Rose of 525 Oak 

Alley Drive. Judges were Georgette Frichter and Janet 

Fouert. The lawn was neatly mowed, the shrubs were 

trimmed and shaped, and various splashes of eye-catching 

color brightened the landscape.  These included blue plum-

bago, pink spirea, pink begonias, black-eyed susans, laven-

der trailing vinca, red knockout roses and yellow lantana, 

among others. The overall effect of the careful planning and 

design by Betty and Jay from the beginning makes this yard 

appealing, not just in the hot summer months, but all year 

long. 

AUGUST GARDEN OF THE MONTH 
By Nancy O’Bryan 

 

Magnolia Forest Garden Club yard of the 

month for August 2021 was awarded to Nick 

and Laurie Wood - 720 Ashland Drive, Pearl 

River.  Judges were Nancy O’Bryan and Jane 

Freeman. The lawn and shrubs were neatly 

trimmed. The landscape was edged with 

monkey grass. The crepe myrtle and caladi-

ums added bright color to the landscape. 

The yard included magnolia trees to add 

shade. The patriotic door decoration added a 

finishing touch to this beautiful setting. 
 
- pictures for both can be found online at 

magnoliaforest.net and https://
www.facebook.com/MagnoliaForestHA  

https://www.facebook.com/MagnoliaForestHA
https://www.facebook.com/MagnoliaForestHA


Page Three 

HELPING THOSE IN NEED WITH COMMUNITY FRIDGES 
 

Marelise Nash, and Girl Scout Troop 30512, wanted to help those in need while earning their Silver Star 
Award. Their service project focused on homelessness and hunger in our community and used the New Orle-
ans Community Fridges (nolacommunityfridges.org) to distribute food and blessing bags for the homeless. 
 

The girls researched and assembled a list of contents that would be most helpful for the blessing bags. They 
made a goal and a budget to accomplish their service project and solicited family and friends for donations, 
with an overwhelming response. The Troop made 50 blessing bags, filled with snacks, water bottles, personal 
hygiene products, and first-aid kits. The girls also made scores of sandwiches to help stock the community 
fridges each time they delivered blessing bags. 
 

The project’s sustainability was impressive with how the girls elevated awareness about the fridges and how 
easy it is to help the homeless while encouraging others to spread the word about community fridges and 
helping those in need. Marelise said that “this project shows Girl Scouts making a difference by helping to 
raise awareness about a community issue, help come 
up with solutions to improve quality of life for the 
homeless, and to let them know that somebody does 
care.”  
 

During a trip to load blessing bags and sandwiches, the 
girls met and chatted with a homeless woman, who 
was ecstatic to get the blessing bags and food. “One 
woman got sandwiches and 5 bags for herself and the 
people she lived with under the bridge. She said the 
feminine hygiene items were really hard to find and 
glad we made some bags for women.” 
 

For more information about this program and how you 

can help, please visit their website 

(nolacommunityfridges.org). You can help with mone-

tary donations as well as help stock the fridges with 

perishable and non-perishable food and personal hy-

giene products. 

Covenants Corner:   
 

As per the covenants— 

“Each lot owner must protect the wooded appearance of his lot, cutting only those trees necessary for con-
struction of improvements and those trees which die and create a hazard.  Unnecessary cutting of trees 6” in 
diameter and larger shall result in a fine of $100 per tree.” 
 

A large part of the appeal of Magnolia Forest are the large lots with lots of trees.  Let me know if you have 
plans to cut big trees down and I’m sure we can work it out.   Thank you for your  attention to this. 
 

Bob Meltz, HOA president and chair of the Architectural Control Committee (ACC) 
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The Association has 202 members 

The Green Team 

“Quality Lawn Care” 

Licensed & Fully Insured 

Free Estimates 

(985) 259-0316 


